

June 21, 2023

Judy Smith, CMO
Director Municipal Governance/Clerk
315 King Street West
P.O. Box 640
Chatham, ON N7M 5K8
Sent via email: ckclerk@chatham-kent.ca

Dear Judy Smith:

RE: Reducing Municipal Insurance Costs

The Council of the Corporation of Tay Valley Township at its Council meeting on June 20th, 2023, adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION #C-2023-06-15

"WHEREAS, escalating insurance costs are one of Tay Valley Township's top financial concerns;

AND WHEREAS, the costs of insurance are having a significant impact on municipal budgets in Tay Valley Township and around the Province;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT, the Council of the Corporation of Tay Valley Township supports the Municipality of Chatham-Kent's resolution regarding the reduction of Municipal Insurance Costs;

AND THAT, a letter of support be sent to the Municipality of Chatham-Kent and all Ontario Municipalities."

ADOPTED

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned at (613) 267-5353 ext. 123 or cao@tayvalleytwop.ca.

Sincerely.

Amanda Mabo, CAO/Clerk

cc: All Ontario Municipalities